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Meeting Minutes / June 20, 2016

Meeting was called to order at 7:45pm
Attending: Larry Shoemaker, Lee Bower, Rich Cullin   Absent: John Ferro, Sue Cooper, Rich Laverdure, Ken Predmore, Michelle Delevalle, Christopher Rain.
Approval of May’s minutes were approved.
Financial report:  Committee RECOMMENDS the profit – loss statement be reported to the committee quarterly from which ever township source is able.
Old Business
A. Having discussed with Fallon Horan in the County Planning Office, The committee RECOMMENDS the Planning Commission’s suggestion we uniformly refer to ourselves as the EASTERN MONROE REGIONAL PARK.

B. Uniform County Signage Program was also discussed with Fallon Haran. EMRP committee wishes to have say in design and placement positions using the townships’ connections for long overdue uniform park signage. An inventory of existing signs should be established first before application process through the county process.

C. In response to June 16 memo concerning the porta-potty in Mount Nebo Park. The committee RECOMMENDS the removal of said potty from the park. Sighting cost vs usage being negligible.


D. Bike Pump Park update.  Announced to the committee was the $291,270.00 bid result. The meeting between both Townships BOS , Scott Dietrich, John Ferro and Rich Cullin made a final rejection of the bid. Discussion for why such an oversight in focus occurred.  Scott Dietrich and Rich Cullin met on June 6, 2016 on site and proposed a rough mapping and phases for the next round of the bike pump park. Attached is the proposed diagram for the project.  Phase One is a suggestion to establish a gravel path to designate the boundary of the park. Monies from LSA may be utilized rather than lost. A walk through with both road masters is requested.  Engineering recommendations as to the quality of the path border will follow.  
Phase two will require minimal earth disturbance along with the delivery of the required amount of dirt for the scaled down skills park envisioned.  Noted were rain garden sites must be maintained for their perculating quality as sighted in the environmental plan

. 
E. On the RECOMMENDATION Townships should accept the yearly funding process for Easter Monroe Regional Parks,  Mike Dwyer’s response “ it is the responsibility of the committee to propose and oversee their budget” was read. There was no argument heard from the committee. The committee thanks Mr. Dwyer for his response to a recommendation.
F. The committee finally wishes Michelle Delevalle and family happiness with the new arrival.

Next meeting: Monday  July 18 2016 7:45pm
Adjournment 8:30pm



